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SAMPLE WILL 
 

I, Hunter T. Sompson, residing at 910 Harrison Ave, Los Angeles, CA declare this to be my 
Will, and I revoke any and all wills and codicils I previously made. 
 

ARTICLE I: Administration 
 
I direct my Personal Representative to pay out of my residuary estate all of the expenses of my 
last illness, administration expenses, all legally enforceable creditor claims, all Federal estate 
taxes, state inheritance taxes, and all other governmental charges imposed by reason of my death 
without seeking reimbursement from or charging any person for any part of the taxes and 
charges paid, and if necessary, reasonable funeral expenses, including the cost of any suitable 
marker for my grave, without the necessity of an order of court approving said expenses. 
 

ARTICLE II: Money, Personal Property & Digital Assets 
 
I devise, bequeath, and give my copyright in “Moto X” feature film and all related video and 
media assets that went into making Moto X to my friend, James Smith. 
 
I devise, bequeath, and give my copyright in “Desert Scenes” short film and all related video and 
media assets that went into making Desert Scenes to my brother, Bill Sompson. 
 
I devise, bequeath, and give my cameras, and all camera equipment to my sister, Samantha 
Jones. 
 
I devise, bequeath, and give my Harley Davidson motorcycle to my son, Sam Sompson. 
 
I devise, bequeath, and give all my digital assets and real estate and all policies and proceeds of 
insurance covering such property and all the rest and remainder of my residuary estate to my 
current wife at time of death.  Digital assets means all media I have rights in and all media I have 
partial rights in that I have not devised and bequeathed to others in this last will and testament.  If 
I have no wife at time of death, I give my digital assets and real estate and remainder of my 
residuary estate to those of my children who survive me, in equal shares, to be divided among 
them and the descendants of a deceased child of mine, to take their ancestor's share per stirpes.  
Division of assets to my children will be by my executors in their absolute discretion after 
consultation with my children. My executors may pay out of my estate the expenses of delivering 
tangible personal property to beneficiaries. 
 

ARTICLE V: Taxes 
 
I direct my executors, without apportionment against any beneficiary or other person, to pay all 
estate, inheritance and succession taxes (including any interest and penalties thereon) payable by 
reason of my death. 
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ARTICLE VI: Minors 
 
If under this will any property shall be payable outright to a person who is a minor, my executors 
may, without court approval, pay all or part of such property to a parent or guardian of that 
minor, to a custodian under the Uniform Transfers to Minors act, or may defer payment of such 
property until the minor reaches the age of majority, as defined by his or her state of residence.  
 

ARTICLE VII: Fiduciaries 
 
I appoint my wife at time of death as Executor of this will. If she is unable or unwilling to act, or 
resigns, I appoint my daughter, Jenny Sompson, and my son, Sam Sompson, as successor co-
executors. If either co-executor also predeceases me or is unable or unwilling to act, the survivor 
shall serve as executor. My executor shall have all the powers allowable to executors under the 
laws of this state. I direct that no bond or security of any kind shall be required of any executor. 
 

ARTICLE VIII: Simultaneous Death Clause 
 
If my spouse and I shall die under circumstances that the order of our deaths cannot be readily 
ascertained, my spouse shall be deemed to have predeceased me. No person, other than my 
spouse, shall be deemed to have survived me if such person dies within 30 days after my death.  
 

ARTICLE IX: Guardian 
 
If my wife does not survive me and I leave minor children surviving me, I appoint as guardian of 
the person and property of my minor children my brother Bill Sompson. He shall have custody 
of my minor children, and shall serve without bond. If he does not qualify or for any reason 
ceases to serve as guardian, I appoint as successor guardian my cousin Kevin Moon. 
 
I have signed this will this ____ day of ____, 20___ . 
 
Hunter Sompson:     ___________________ 

(legal signature) 
 

ARTICLE IIX:  Witnesses 
 
We, ______________and ______________ , the witnesses, sign our names to this instrument, 
being first duly sworn, and do hereby declare to the undersigned authority that the testator signs 
and executes this instrument as the testator’s Will and that the testator signs it willingly, that 
each of us, in the presence and hearing of the testator, hereby signs this Will as witness to the 
testator’s signing, and that to the best of our knowledge the testator is 18 years of age or older, of 
sound mind, and under no constraint or undue influence. 
 
 
Signature of Witness: 
 
 
Signature of Witness: 
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Self-Proving Affidavit 
 
STATE OF _____________ 
 
COUNTY OF _____________ 
 
 
 
Each of the undersigned,  ______________and ______________ , both on oath, say that: 
 
The attached will was signed by Hunter Sompson, the testator named in the will, on the ___ day 
of ___, 20__, at the offices of Nimia, 506 2nd Ave., Suite 1400, Seattle, Washington. 
 
When he signed the will, Hunter Sompson declared the instrument to be his lastwill. 
 
Each of us then signed his or her name as a witness at the end of this will at the request of Hunter 
Sompson and in his presence and sight and in the presence and sight of each other. 
 
Hunter Sompson was, at the time of executing this will, over the age of eighteen years and, in 
our opinions, of sound mind, memory and understanding and not under any restraint or in any 
respect incompetent to make a will. 
 
In our opinions, Hunter Sompson could read write and speak in English and was suffering from 
no physical or mental impairment that would affect his capacity to make a valid will. The will 
was executed as a single original instrument, and was not executed in counterparts. 
 
Each of us was acquainted with Hunter Sompson when the will was executed and makes this 
affidavit at his request. 
 
 
___________________ 
1st Witness signature 
 
[Name]   ___________________ 
 
[Address]  ___________________ 
  ___________________ 
 
 
___________________ 
2nd Witness signature 
 
[Name]   ___________________ 
 
[Address]  ___________________ 
  ___________________ 
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Sworn to before me this_______ day of _______, 20______. 
 
___________________ 
(signature) 
 
Notary Public  Official Seal: 


